Jeff Fenton "VERBAL SETTLEMENT HERECHENT"

From: Fawn Fenton

Sent: Saturday, October 27, 2018 5:31 PM

To: Jeff Fenton

Subject: Your texts re: settling



FILED FOR ENTRY.....

I am reading your texts coming in now that you've been writing today.

Overall I think I am agreeable to this, but I want to try to make sure we're on the same page.

The basic idea is that I withdraw the complaint, so there is no divorce action pending, and we let things sit until after we've sold the house and divided money and stuff on our own. Then we can easily file an uncontested divorce and probably wouldn't even have to go to court. Right? I agree, the less the court has to get into our finances and personal business, the better.

This would all be informal between us, right? No long-ass legaleze contracts between us? I would MUCH prefer that. I have no desire to "screw you over" in any way, I do not want either of us to go through any more pain than necessary at this point. (FYI, I am putting numbers on these points below just to organize events in my brain; I am not trying to make this look like a contract or something.)

- 1.) So I would withdraw the divorce complaint on Monday, and verify with the court clerk that that stops or lifts the temporary restraining order, so we can move/sell stuff at will after that. (Or, I will find out if there are any other actions I need to take to put the divorce on hold in order for us to have the freedom to do whatever we want with the "marital stuff".)
- 2.) At that point, we would take some time to sell and store some of our stuff, right? Can we say the goal would be to have our activities done so that the house could be listed in 2 or 3 months maximum? This is the time-frame which worries me, since you always need way more time than a regular person to do things. I would be worried that you would ask for another month... and then another month.... And I wouldn't want it to drag out, because my expenses are increasing for as long as this continues, and plus we want to list it by spring. Can we say we'd have our "stuff" situated such that the house could be listed by the end of January or 1st of February? (And if you want to uninstall the security system and take it with you, I'm fine with that.)
- 3.) Then we would meet at Judy's and you would sign a quit-claim, and your reason is because you do not want to have to be involved in the sale of the house, right? So you could just turn your back on it and not have to watch, and I will deal with all of the sale activities? We might want to instead keep you on the deed, but you sign a POA so that I can do all of the sale transactions without you. I am thinking that would allow Judy's office to write each of us a check directly to split the proceeds of the sale (at the end). Otherwise, if I was the only person listed as an "owner" of the house, then all of the proceeds would go into my name, and it might be more difficult to give you half. We don't want it to be looked at by the IRS as a "gift" or some other taxable event. If we are (were) both owners, and we each take some of the proceeds, then none of that would be taxable.
- 4.) So when our stuff is satisfactorily stored or moved (just for putting the house up for sale)... I would get the fish tank cleaned up and out of there to storage, and I would get my stuff out to the greatest extent possible. And then the real estate agent could list it for sale... And you would take off to Michigan. So maybe we could have it put on the market by early February?
- 5.) That seems good because then it would be listed for sale during the spring, and hopefully we would get a good offer by April or May, and close in May or June at the latest. (While it's on the market, we could finish getting the rest of our stuff out of there also.) The proceeds could go into an account held by Judy's office, and then we could split it 50/50, and Judy's office could write us each individual checks. (Maybe we should ask Judy... I wonder if you should "gift" your ownership of the house to your mom or something.... So that your mom and I are officially on the deed as the joint owners of the house.... Then Judy could write the final checks directly to me and your mom, and that way there would be no record of you ever having received money out of the sale of the house, so that if you proceed with your BK, that doesn't come into question....?)

656

- 6.) Between now and when we each get our half of the proceeds from the house, I would just give you \$500 per month (\$250 out of first paycheck and \$250 out of 2nd paycheck, ok?)
- 7.) Then after everything from the sale is done and we have no more joint anything, hypothetically in June or so, we would just fill out the standard forms for an uncontested divorce, and turn those in to the court, no lawyers involved.
- 8.) I would then agree to give you \$1,750 per month for 6 years in alimony, roughly June 2019 through June 2025. The divorce should record as final a month or two later.

2

9.) Oh, and I would still ask Ken to keep you on our health insurance through the end of 2019.

Does that all sound like an accurate summary of what you would be agreeable to? I am good with this plan, if you are.

Thank you for reconsidering everything.